Moving into college is a big deal for anyone.  It is a totally different experience than living at home and being able to depend on your parents.  The purpose of New Lancer Days and Longwood Seminar is to teach the first year student’s personal responsibility, self sufficiency, and citizen leadership.  These qualities were well represented during each of the sessions presented to the students.
	One of the first sessions we attended was called Money Management.  This is an important topic to cover now that we are all in college and we have loans and tuition to pay.  The Office of Financial Aide showed us tips to be responsible with our money.  One tip they gave us was to use your meal swipes that you have already paid for instead of going out all the time.  Another tip was to not use a credit card to pay for everything.  Lancer Safety was another session that promoted personal responsibility.  Chief Bob Beach from Longwood Police, Captain Ellington from Farmville Police and Tony Williams from Longwood talked about policies and procedures on campus. We are responsible for our own actions and they informed us of the consequences for breaking the rules.  Tony Williams talked about fire safety.  This is an important topic to cover on college campuses because dorms are very easy to catch fire. 
	Another quality represented through New Lancer Days and Longwood Seminar is self sufficiency.  During move-in on Thursday, every first year student was given a schedule.  We then knew where we had to be and what we had to bring, there was no one to tell us what to do.  This prepared us for our classes because our professors are only going to tell us when something is due once and not remind us again.  
	A final quality shown is citizen leadership.  Longwood’s vision is to produce citizen leaders.  Every student signs the Honor Code at the Honor and Integrity Ceremony.  This is a major tradition that starts the process of making a citizen leader.  Our peer mentors are great examples of citizen leaders.  They are responsible for a group of students for the first four days of school and they co-lead Longwood Seminar.  The best way to teach is to lead by example.  That is exactly what is happening through peer mentors and New Lancer Days.
	In conclusion, Longwood Seminar and New Lancer Days demonstrate how personal responsibility, self sufficiency, and citizen leadership are important for first year students.  
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